MINUTES NOT TO BE DISTRIBUTED BEFORE OFFICIAL APPROVAL
FRANKLIN TOWNSHIP HUMAN RELATIONS COMMISSION

MINUTES OF MEETING
 FEBRUARY 27, 2017

Present: Edna Arguello Hitchner, Nora Q. Catiis, Shirin Poustchi, Gary Rosenthal, Mylo Thompson, John Tibbs, Jamie, Yeh, Thomas Di Ganci, Abolee, Raut, Sgt. Teddy Cerra
Absent: Jason Arrington, Willie Goods, Alex Kharazi
Guests: Malik Lyons, Skip Schaefer
Excused: Marilyn Altman, Nicholas Renda, Officer Dawn Flanders, and Councilman Rajiv Prasad.

Meeting called to order by Chairman Rosenthal at 7:00 PM.

Malik Lyons, Editor of new Franklin Township Newspaper, “Tapinto” made a presentation of the neighborhood news online. Tapinto is a free on line community newspaper. Its mission is to deliver accurate, community specific news that is distributed to readers in an online format. Malik went over his goals and explain how he operates. One of his major goals is to bring the community together by highlighting all that is happening. Malik grew up in Franklin and graduated from Franklin High School. A question and answer period followed the presentation.

Gary Rosenthal was once again approved as Chairman and Edna Arguello Hitchner as Vice- Chairman for 2017. Still looking for Secretary.

Police Report, Sgt. Teddy Cerra gave report in place of Officer Dawn who was taking a class. Highlights follow: Teddy is now the public information officer replacing Lt Rizzo; Auto and Personal thefts are on the rise, people need to lock their cars and garages; Prepares police blotter for two Township newspapers; Investigating luring to Middle School students which may include molesting, looking for suspect; Explained START (steps to action recovery treatment) program dealing with overdoses: Aware of Houses of Worship vandalism, heavy patrols are in effect: Question regarding Immigration problems ( some individuals are scared to leave their homes) , this is really a Federal Law and out of local police's jurisdiction.

The following Commissioners were reappointed for an additional three years Gary Rosenthal, Mylo Thompson, Jason Arrington, Marilyn Altman, Shirin Poustchi, Jamie Yeh.

Chairman Rosenthal still trying to set up a meeting with the board of Hamilton Street Business District (HSBD). Jamie will follow up.

Shirin gave brief report on recent meeting with Diane Leach Thompson, Community Resource Director, Michelle , health officer, and Chairman Rosenthal relative to the use of Hamilton Street for a clinic run by medical students: Due to red tape and bureaucracy, this will take some time, need to prepare a community needs assessment and need full approval from Rutgers Medical School. Will continue to follow up and concentrating on fourth ward needs and help from Food Bank lists.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Edna gave brief report on recent meeting re “Bystander and De-escalation Training” Meeting which was workshop was very worthwhile and well attended. Concentrated on hate crimes, hate speech, sexual violence. Workshop used verbal techniques to defuse potentially violent situations confronting racism.

Gary reported on the new Franklin Township Public School Strategic Plan Community workshops which the HRC has been invited to. The next meeting will be in March and Tom Di Ganci will be the HRC liaison to this workshop.

Gary reported gave an update on the new Franklin Township Youth Center. The building on Lewis Street has now been knocked down and talks have begun re construction, etc. HRC has been requested for input as to what we would like to see in the center by soliciting feedback from our youth. Working close with Councilwoman Francois. John Tibbs and Abolee Raut will be the HRC liaisons here.

Last year the HRC through Al Levine and Nora Catiis assisted the Franklin Day Festival with overseeing the various entertainments. Councilwoman Sherman has asked the HRC once again to help. Unfortunately this year Nora and Al are not available. Edna has indicated she would help but cannot chair.

Next meeting will be on March 27th. High School Principal Clark will be our guest again. The April 24 meeting will have Sue Ann Derkach, President of the Meadows Foundation as our guest.

Important meeting being held tonight at SGS Smith School re: the proposed pipe line. Councilman Prasad has asked the HRC to try to attend after meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 8:20 PM.

Respectively Submitted

Gary Rosenthal
Chairman acting as Secretary.

